

ภาษาอังกฤษ

อ.วรภัค ชัยมหาวงษ์

Part One: Speaking

Choose the best answer.

<u>Items 6 – 10</u>

A: Good morning sweetheart. Did you sleep well last night?			
	B: Hey, Dad. Actually, I6		
	A: Why is that?		
	B: I feel stressed7 final exams next	week.	
A: Why are you worried? You are an excellent student. Haven't you been studyi			
	B: Yes. It's just that8 There are so n	nany rules9	
A: That was one of my best subjects. Let me know if you need help.			
	B: Thanks, Dad. I have a study session later in t	the week10, I'll ask you.	
6.	1. hardly slept at all	2. slept like a log	
	3. wanted you to wake me up	4. had so many good dreams	
7.	1. along	2. about	
	3. around	4. awhile	
8.	1. physics is so difficult	2. I like my English course more	
	3. mathematics is easier this term	4. my chemistry teacher isn't friendly	
9.	1. to repeat	2. to return	
	3. to rearrange	4. to remember	
10.	What if I attend the concert	2. Even if the text is so confusing	
	3. If only there is a tutor waiting	4. If I have any questions after that	

Part Three: Structure and Writing (Items 31-45)

- Items 31 35: Read the following statements and choose the underlined part that is grammatically wrong.
- 31. A firefighter has just crawled (1) across the (2) smoke–filled attic, trying to open a window for (3) ventilating, but no one (4) can find him now.
- 32. (1) Environmental experts claim that (2) Planet Earth is steadily warming up (3) because of human activities, and the developed world is (4) primary responsible for this.
- 33. I (1) was staring at my computer screen, which was (2) as blank as my (3) mine, wishing that some brilliant idea would pop into my head, and render me capable of producing (4) a thousand—word essay.
- 34. The hypothesis of (1) the psychological science study was that (2) the more power a person has, (3) the less capacity he has to take (4) other person's perspective.
- 35. Some anthropologists have proposed that alcohol production (1) may have predated agriculture; (2) with all, it no doubt (3) stimulated that development, as in many parts of the world the cereal harvest (4) was largely given over to beer making.

Items 36 - 40: Choose the best answer to complete the sentence.

- 36. _____ the growth rings of the tiny crystalline structure in the inner ear of a fish reveal the age of the creature.
 - 1. Fishermen have long known that
 - 2. It is long known that fishermen see
 - 3. Revealed by fishermen who have known that
 - 4. As fishermen have known for a long time that

37.	The	benefit to the plants is that the animals disperse the plant's seeds.		
	1.	allowing animals take their fruit		
	2.	to allow their fruit taken for animals		
	3.	for allowing animals to take their fruits		
	4.	allowed their fruit to take animals		
38.	. It is the season to get outside, the season for new green, new birth and new dreams, and			
		on a fun-filled nature-touch vacation than our beautiful national parks.		
	1.	it is better much to take your family		
	2.	you had better take a place for your family		
	3.	place to take your better family must be		
	4.	there is no better place to take your family		
39.	Expe	erts agree that heavy rain will fall more frequently in a warmer world because higher		
	tem	peratures		
	1.	increase the amount of water vapor in the air		
	2.	balance the heavy rainfall events in other places		
	3.	rise sharply causing the cloud to formulate precipitation		
	4.	change the amount of energy that can be stored in the atmosphere		
40.	Prof	essor Jones is a math genius,		
	1.	so he hasn't made any changes		
	2.	and he trusts each other without doubt		
	3.	he has a farm on his land, though		
	4.	but Steve cannot make heads or tails of what he has said		
Cho	oose 1	the best answer to complete the sentence.		
1.	Patta	ya, Chonburi, is an important manufacturing, travelling, and center.		
	1. s	shipping of grain 2. to ship grain		
	3. g	rain was shipped 4. grain—shipping		

2.	Demographers	investigate	in s	pecific	locations
┙.	Demographers	III V CBUISALC	111 5	pecific	100411011

- 1. are there many people
- 2. how many people are there
- 3. how many people there are
- 4. that there are how many people
- 3. _____ often considered both a science and an art.
 - 1. Navigation is

2. It is navigation

3. Navigation, which is

- 4. Navigation that is
- 4. _____ art was a relatively late development in Brazil.
 - 1. Not until dance as a performing
- 2. Dance was a performing
- 3. Dance was a performed as an
- 4. Dance as a performing
- 5. While travelling in Europe, _____.
 - 1. Jane Adams was stirred by the social reform movement
 - 2. It was the social reform movement that stirred Jane Adams
 - 3. The social reform movement stirred Jane Adams
 - 4. Jane Adams, stirred by the social reform movement

Part Four: Reading (Items 46 - 60)

Read the following text and choose the best answer.

<u>Items 46 – 50</u>

People around the country are calling for action to stop global warming on Earth Day. They are making their voices heard by sending the attached postcard to their elected officials, asking them to support the Clean Energy Agenda. This agenda encourages the transition to more efficient and renewable energy sources in order to combat climate change and protect human health.

For this Earth Day clean energy agenda, a rapid transition energy efficiency and renewable energy will curb global warming and protect our health, air, water, wildlife and economy. People are urged to endorse this agenda and work to achieve:

Clean power: Switch to clean, renewable energy sources such as solar and wind power.

Clean air: Clean up dirty, inefficient coal – fired power plants.

Clean cars: Require production of cleaner, high mileage vehicles, hold SUVs to the same standard as cars, and encourage the rapid introduction of advanced technology vehicles.

Clean investments: Stop subsidizing the coal, oil, and nuclear industries, and dramatically expand investment in energy efficiency and clean, renewable energy.

- 46. How would you describe the text?
 - 1. suggestive

2. persuasive

3. interrogative

- 4. evaluative
- 47. Which of the following statements would the writer be LEAST likely to agree with?
 - 1. People the world over should take action to stop global warming on Earth Day.
 - 2. The Earth Day clean energy agenda shouldn't be supported to prevent climate change and save human health.
 - 3. People's voices for protecting clean air, water, power, and investments are supported to achieve their goal.
 - 4. Health, air, water, wildlife, and economy are all significant attributes relevant to more efficient and renewable energy sources.
- 48. Which of the following would least be affected by the writer's agenda?
 - 1. artists

2. scientists

3. technologists

- 4. industrialists
- 49. What is the text mainly about?
 - 1. Clean Energy Agenda
- 2. Earth Day

3. Global Warming

- 4. Renewable Energy Sources
- 50. What is the writer primarily concerned with?
 - 1. discussing the possible increased levels of human health risks
 - 2. challenging people to take a serious action to stop global warming
 - 3. explaining the effects of global warming on human life and nature
 - 4. identifying the factors contributing to the economic growth rate

It

<u>tems 51 – 55</u>		
	Daisies	
	I like daisies.	
	They have such happy faces	3.
	Some will say	
	That flowers don't have fac	ces.
	There are peals and stems	
	But not faces!	
	I like daisies.	
	They smile openly	
	And know the sun intimatel	y.
	I like daisies.	
	Someone told me once	
	That daisy means	
	The "eye of the day".	
		(Curry, 1981)
1. What is presente	d in the first stanza?	
1. a classifica	ation	2. a definition

3. a comparison

4. a discussion

- 52. Which is the main purpose of this poem?
 - 1. To express the poet's many reasons for liking daisies
 - 2. To describe the floral structure of the daisy
 - 3. To show different perspectives on daisies
 - 4. To illustrate the popularity of daisies
- 53. What does the poet do in the second stanza?
 - 1. Giving the natural characteristics of daisies
 - 2. Telling how much the poet likes daisies
 - 3. Using a metaphor to describe a daisy's characteristics
 - 4. Comparing daisies with the relationships among people

- 54. What does the "eye of the day" mean?
 - 1. Daisies open up with the sun light.
 - 2. The word 'daisy' comes from the word 'day'.
 - 3. Daisies look like human eyes.
 - 4. The poet sees eye to eye with his girlfriend.
- 55. What is the poet's attitudes towards daisies?
 - 1. discursive

2. objective

3. positive

4. negative

Items 56 – 60

COPENHAGEN (AFP) –Greenland's ice cap, which covers more than 80 percent of the island, is melting faster than expected because of global warming, a Danish researcher said on Monday.

The 1.8 –million-square-kilometer (695,000-square-mile) ice cap, which accounts for 10 percent of the planet's fresh water, is losing about 257 cubic kilometers (62 cubic miles) of ice per year.

In 2080, it is expected to lose 465 cubic kilometers (111 cubic miles) per year, according to new estimates presented by a Danish – US team of scientists at the International Research Center in Fairbanks, Alaska.

The net loss in 2080 would be "81 percent greater than today" and would cause "sea levels to rise by 107 millimeters" (4.2 inches), the team's head researcher Sebastian Mernild said in a statement received in Copenhagen.

Satellite observations show that "the global water level has risen since 1993 by three millimeters (0.11 inches) per year, or at a much more accelerated pace than during the last century" when it rose by 1.7 millimeter (0.06 inches) per year, he said.

"The ice cap's melting season beat a new record 2007, corresponding to a loss of 50 percent of the ice's total surface. And this record will not be the last one," he warned.

"The ice melt at the end of the 2070s will rise to 66 percent, or about 1.204 million square kilometers, "said Mernild, adding that the melting process was occurring at faster rate than previously predicted."

The research team's calculations, based on climate models and the UN climate panel's predicted scenarios, showed that "the average air temperature (in Greenland) will rise by some 2.7 degrees by the end of the century," he said.

56.	What type of text is this?		
	1. a newspaper report		

2. a research chapter

3. a magazine article

4. a minute of the meeting

- 57. According to the text, all of the following are true, EXCEPT______.
 - 1. Global warming is the main cause of Greenland's ice melt
 - 2. Many of the world's coastlines could soon be flooded by rising seas
 - 3. Greenland's ice cap melting is now a real possibility
 - 4. Greenland's ice sheet is moving faster than expected
- 58. What would be the best title for this text?
 - 1. The Rapid Melting of Greenland's Ice Cap
 - 2. The Awareness of Natural Disaster in Greenland
 - 3. The Future Melting Rates of Greenland's Ice Retreat
 - 4. The Melting Phase of the Ice's Total Surface in Greenland
- 59. Which of the following is NOT the result of melting ice in Greenland?
 - 1. the sea level fall

2. the climate change

3. the greenhouse effect

4. the rising temperature

- 60. How would you describe the tone of the text?
 - 1. argumentative

2. informative

3. imaginative

4. declarative